
 

 
April 10, 2024  
 
Good day everyone, 
 
As warmer weather is becoming the norm we are all getting excited to play Pickleball outdoors at the 
South Country Co-op Pickleball Courts. 
 
A BIG Thank you to Ken MacPhail and helpers for cleaning and prepping Courts 1 through 9 and 17 - 
20. These courts are ready for play however Courts 10-16 are closed until further notice, in need 
of repair and cleaning. They are zipped tied closed and are not to be used for play. 
 
As you are playing on the open courts, if you notice any bubbling, chipping, cracking of the sports 
coating surface, please note what you see and the court number and report this to Ken MacPhail or 
me. 
 
Thank you to Stu Stewart, Mike Sommerville and Jim Hancock for changing the entry codes for the 
gates and shed. You will need to use the new gate code to enter the facility. If you need this new 
code please contact me. 
 
When one looks at the Amenities Building from the outside, it would appear that it is ready to be 
opened and used by the Club. However,  the opening has been delayed because of construction 
issues with the building. When these issues have been addressed and completed by the City, we can 
then  sign off the record of completed works with a mark of approval with the City. Your Facilities 
committee is working diligently with the City to have the issues resolved in a timely matter. 
Unfortunately, I cannot provide you with a completion date. 
 
A reminder that the Annual General Meeting (AGM) is next Wednesday April 17th, 2024 7PM in 
the Sage Room in the Big Marble Go Center. You are encouraged to attend in person, or you may 
attend via Zoom. The AGM package with the Zoom link will be sent to all members on Monday April 
15th, 2024. 
 
I am looking forward to being at the courts in the next several days and especially seeing everyone! 
Til then take care.  
 
Paddles Up! 
Wanda Lazar, President 
Medicine Hat Pickleball Club 
403-581-8786 
 


